S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Tuesday 24th September 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Parker, Dr Outred, Mrs Borrman, Mr R Gardner, Mr Marrow and Dr P Tasker. 

Apologies:  Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Rev D Tate, Miss D Scott, Mr I Jordan, Mr Walters and Mr C Abbs. 
In the absence of Mr Price, all members were happy for Mr Adrian Parker to Chair the evenings meeting. 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 16th September 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Parker, seconded by Mr Clapham with all members in favour, they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

Mr Parker stated that he has an interest as he lives on Grimston Road.

4.  To discuss any other Neighbourhood Plan issues: 
Mr Parker explained that he had amended each of the three documents discussed at the last meeting and confirmed that these had been circulated to all members. (Draft Policy KNIGHTS HILL and SWOOTTON1, Land west of South Wootton, Hall Lane. The opening statement describing the village of South Wootton.)
Mr Parker confirmed that James Alflatt at Bidwells had also looked at the documents and made his comments.

Mr Parker explained that Bidwells had inserted numbers of dwellings into the document; members felt that until various preliminary studies have been carried out, numbers should not be inserted. After discussion, it was agreed that [No more than] should be put in alongside the numbers. 
Mr Parker explained that Bidwells are Chartered Surveyors who have already been employed by Castle Rising and North and South Wootton Parish Councils. It was said that they have the expertise to act on behalf of the Parish Councils.
Mr Parker went through each of the documents, making notes of various comments and amendments.  Mr Parker confirmed that he would make the agreed amendments to each of the documents and these would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council before 30th September 2013 for ratification. 

5. To report back from Topic Discussion groups: 

Mr Parker referred to the circulated Policies for Housing and explained that Rev Tate had kindly made the necessary amendments. After amendment to the wording in HOU1 all members were happy.
Mr Parker referred to the Policies for Economy, Society, Community and Culture he explained that these had been looked at by Dr Outred, Mrs Borrman and Mr Evans.
Dr Outred commented that the number of potential new patients at the two new proposed development sites may not warrant a new Surgery. It was said that there are plans in place to increase the size of the Surgery at Fairstead and plans to build a new Surgery at the NORA site. It was said that the pre existing Surgeries may be able to accommodate more patients.

Members felt that it was important to look ahead. It was said that a bigger Surgery offering a range of facilities may be a better option.

Dr Outred informed members that the Woottons Surgery had in the region of 5,500 to 6,000 patients, seven years ago. Mr Gardner said that the Borough Council would be able to provide exact figures.

Dr Tasker stated that Mr Graham Copsey at the Commissioning Team at the Borough Council would understand the situation. After discussion members felt that he should be invited to attend a Project Group meeting. Dr Tasker kindly offered to contact Mr Copsey.

Finally it was said that the Policies for Economy, Society, Community and Culture needed to be completed. Mr Gardner commented that the Questionnaire had highlighted the need for a larger post office.
After discussion and in the absence of Mr Evans it was agreed that these would be looked at by Dr Outred, Mrs Borrman, Dr Tasker and Mrs Banks. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm. 

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 14th October 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

14th October 2013
   




          
Chairman

